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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
Board of Geology

MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Friday, May 5, 2006 at 10:00 a.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
June 2, 2006
MEMBERS PRESENT   
W. Sandy Schenck, Professional Member, President

Dana Long, Public Member 

Steven M. Smailer, Professional Member, Vice President
Amos Aiken, Public Member
DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL PRESENT
Allison Reardon, Deputy Attorney General

Ashley Stewart, Administrative Specialist

Kay Warren, Deputy Director
MEMBERS ABSENT 
Mark Harvey, Public Member

Stephen Williams, Professional Member

CALL TO ORDER

Mr. Schenck called the meeting to order at 10:20 a.m. 
REVIEW OF MINUTES FOR APPROVAL
The board reviewed the minutes from the April 7, 2006 meeting.  Mr. Aiken made a motion to approve the minutes, which was seconded by Mr. Smailer.  The motion was unanimously carried.
Mr. Aiken made a motion to withdraw the approval of the minutes.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Smailer and carried unanimously.

Mr. Smailer made a motion to amend the minutes to show the clarification of Mr. Joseph Schmids tabled application.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Schenck and unanimously carried. 

Mr. Smailer made a motion to amend the minutes to include Mr. Richard Galloway’s tabled application.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Aiken and carried unanimously.
NEW BUSINESS
Voluntary Treatment Option

Kay Warren, Deputy Director with the Division of Professional Regulation presented the Voluntary Treatment Option (VTO) program to the Board.  This program provides an opportunity for regulated professionals to confidentially access professional help for their chemical dependency (alcohol or drugs) or impairment.  The Board designated W. Sandy Schenck as the Board’s VTO representative to help in the administration of this program.  Program forms and information are available at www.dpr.delaware.gov.  
Mr. Schenck made a motion for the Board of Geology to participate in the Voluntary Treatment Program.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Aiken and carried unanimously.
Online Renewals 

Ms. Warren informed the Board of the Division’s implementation of Online Renewals.  The project went underway in November with the nurses being the first to participate.  Geologists are nearing the end of the current renewal period on September 30th.  The Division is moving to become a paperless Division therefore reducing the amount of forms received.  In the past, Continuing Education forms were to be mailed in by the licensees.  Ms. Warren brought to the Board’s attention that they have the option to allow the Professional Geologists to attest that they have met the Continuing Education requirements.  

The Board agreed to participate in the attestation of Continuing Education during the Online Renewals.  

Ms. Reardon presented to the Board a draft of the proposed Rules and Regulations changes to accommodate the implementation of Online Renewals.   Mr. Schenck made a motion to move forward with Ms. Reardon in preparing the final Rules and Regulations change.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Aiken and carried unanimously.  

Review of Application for Licensure
Mr. Schenck made a motion to table James H. Mulry’s application for licensure.  Mr. Schenck moved to have the Board send Mr. Mulry a cease and desist work in Delaware letter until he provides the Board with documentation of all if any work that he has signed off for and sealed during the time he was unlicensed from 1998 to the present time.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Smailer and carried unanimously.

Review of Continuing Education 
Mr. Smailer made a motion to approve the following activity for the hours shown:


Sponsor: Cook College Office of Continuing Professional Education

Licensee: Christopher Horan


Activity:  Glacial Deposits in NJ

Date: April 18, 2006

Hours: 6.5 Contact hours 

The motion was seconded by Mr. Aiken and carried unanimously.

Mr. Smailer made a motion to approve the following activity for the hours shown: 


Sponsor:  National Groundwater Association


Licensee: Michael Moriarity


Activity:  Environmental Forensics: Methods & Applications

Date:  July 19-20, 2005

Hours:  12.5 hours

The motion was seconded by Mr. Schenck and carried unanimously.

Mr. Smailer made a motion to approve the following activity for the hours shown:


Sponsor:  National Groundwater Association

Licensee: Michael Roscoe & Ricky Chenenko


Activity:  Isotopic and Hydrogeological Characterization of Fractured Rock Settings 

Date:  March 23-24, 2006

Hours:  14.5 hours
The motion was seconded by Mr. Schenck and carried unanimously.  

Mr. Smailer made a motion to approve the following activity for the hours shown:


Sponsor:  Southbury Environmental

Licensee: Dennis R. Mac Caskie


Activity:  Sources, Fate and Transport of Antimony, Arsenic, Beryllium, Cadmium, 
Mercury, Nickel, Silver, Thallium, Tin, Cyanide, and Perchlorate

Hours:  8 Contact hours

The motion was seconded by Mr. Schenck and carried unanimously.

OLD BUSINESS

The Board made a motion to add an old business item and place Mr. Joseph Schmids on the agenda.  The motion was made by Mr. Schenck and seconded by Mr. Smailer.  The motion was carried unanimously. 
The Board decided to send Mr. Schmids a letter about his license being inadvertently processed and issued.  They are not asking him to return his license; however, they are asking that he provide documentation to explain his answers on questions 15 and 16 on the Geology application.  Mr. Smailer made a motion, which was seconded by Mr. Schenck to issue a letter to Mr. Schmids.  The motion was carried unanimously.
OTHER BUSINESS BEFORE THE BOARD (for discussion only)
Mr. Schenck addressed the correspondence from James Collins, Division Director.  The correspondence was sent to Representative Bethany Hall-Long and Senator Nancy Cook to ask for their sponsorship on the legislative changes for the Reciprocity requirements.  

Ms. Warren informed the Board, that she will keep them up to date on the progression of the bill.  

Mr. Schenck attended a University of Delaware Department of Geology faculty meeting, where he updated them on the requirements for students to sit for the Fundamentals of Geology (FG) portion of the ASBOG exam.  Mr. Schenck also said that explained to the staff that students are eligible to sit for the FG exam as long as they have completed 30 credit hours of geology courses.
Mr. Schenck reported that the University of Delaware’s Department of Geology has moved from being part of the College of Arts and Science to the College of Marine Studies.   Effective in July, the Department’s name will change to the Department of Geological Sciences.  Future students graduating from the Geology program will have college degrees, which read Geology.
PUBLIC COMMENT
There were no public comments at this meeting.

NEXT SCHEDULED MEETING
The next meeting will be held on Friday, June 2, 2006 at 10:00a.m. in Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business, Mr. Aiken made a motion, seconded by Mr. Schenck to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was unanimously carried.  The meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
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Ashley Stewart
Administrative Specialist II
